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September 7, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Attached for County Council consideration and approval is an ordinance amending the King County Code which would:

1) Enhance the county’s ability to meet the intent of the recently adopted County Council policy related to reductions in force based on merit;
2) Further the Executive’s goals of creating efficiencies in administrative processes and maintaining a high performance workforce; and 
3) Minimize the negative impact on staff of certain current reduction in force procedures.

 King County Code 3.12.300 currently requires that reductions in force for non-represented employees be conducted by classification within a department or division based upon merit.  This Code requirement often results in unnecessarily expansive competitive processes for the positions in a classification which are retained.
The requested amendment to the code is to provide for the ability to conduct the needed merit based competitive process for non-represented employees at the section level which more closely aligns with agency business operations.  Such an amendment would result in a more meaningful merit based reduction in force process and also would result in increased process efficiencies and less disruption to the agency and county employees.
There is no actual cost impact in administering the process because it involves personnel time.  For that reason there is no accompanying fiscal note.  However, the current process is extremely labor intensive and utilizes time which could be spent on other critical county functions.  
Your consideration and approval is appreciated.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division, at 206-296-1737.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
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Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES

Karen Pool Norby, Acting Deputy Director, HRD, DES
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